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Nevertheless, as a matter of prudence and to address any third-party perceptions, the Ethics Committee 
would consider it advisable that Mr Haber refrains from replacing the Governor at meetings of the 
Governing Council.   

The Ethics Committee notes that the above assessment applies exclusively to Mr Haber’s former roles 

as alternate member of the Governing Council and member of the Supervisory Board and is without 

prejudice to the application of potentially stricter national rules which he may be subject to by virtue of 

his function at the OeNB. 

Given the very nature of Mr Haber’s new occupational activity, the Ethics Committee deems it important 

to remind Mr Haber of the professional secrecy obligations applying beyond his term as member of the 

Supervisory Board and his role as an alternate to the Governing Council. 

Finally, the Ethics Committee recalls that, in line with the transparency policy adopted by the Governing 

Council in July 2020, opinions on post-employment matters are, as a rule, published with a six-month 

delay. In this case, however, it seems appropriate to postpone the publication until after the 

nomination or the appointment to his function with the credit institution has been formalised and 

publicly communicated.  

With best regards, 

The Chairman of the Ethics Committee (Erkki Liikanen) 

Cc: Claudia Buch, Chair of the Supervisory Board 


